



Cleveland Wheelers Cycling Club Committee Meeting 24th May 2023

Attendees: Steve Tilly, Marcus Smith, Anth Moy, John Kelly, Shaun Joughin, Tom Levell, Kate Sanderson, Nick Smith, Gavin Chatto, Chris Lawrence, Josef George

Apologies: Derek George, Shaun O'Shea, Gordon Waring, Dave Kirton

Order Of Business

- Chair:** Previous minutes passed.
Prize presentation went well. 52 attended. Thanks to Kate, Marcus, Chris, Tom, Bryan, Gavin & George. Raised £178.80 for charity.
Bring & Buy – Town hall been requested for 3rd Nov – not got back yet.
NEYL will be on 23rd July
Hut situation has “calmed down” a little. Still a bit messy in kitchen. Noticeable there are rat traps around!
Signed “partner agreement” with MSV and found that we’re already on the “discount rate”.
Gave charity money to Teesside Stroke Club accompanied by Pat Bielby.
John Main has donated a road bike & wheels.
Have measured up site location for secure storage container.
- Vice:** Nothing to add other than ES is running well with 43 sign-ups
- Treasurer:** £11842 including £914 for RT. Charity cheques have cleared. Bill for presentation evening & prize engraving is outstanding. Had a whine about ES and membermojo!
- Membership:** 210 adults, 75 youth.
Juniors going to be added to member mojo.
- Youth:** £3587 in bank.
Training was getting about 30 per session. Stopped now for l2k
L2K running at about 54/night. 82 have signed up.
We are going to formalise the rules & regs and send them out (or send a link)
Got £250 from BC to “put on some racing” which we will do when L2K ends.
Has investigated Gazebo & table cloth!
Youth bursaries JG gave list to SJ.
JG has been invited to ~~the~~ a cycling podcast by Adam Brooks
- Welfare:** Need a deputy (see later).
- Social:** N/A.
- Website:** Plan to move youth membership to membermojo.
- Racing:** Nothing to add.
- Kit:** N/A.

Secretary: C4 been in touch – want to do something around the national champs. Passed on to SJ.

Delegates: N/A

Agenda

- **Bishopton 25**
Only 13 entries so far. Will cancel if entries are not sufficient.
- **Club Clothing**
Think that we need to publicise our subsidy (£15 for 1 top per member, once-in-a-lifetime offer)
May wait until re-design? Will wait until September.
Do we need “re-branding”. GC to contact Ryan Murray for ideas, from clothing to logo to font...
Issues with kit? Quality? Sizing? Design? Should survey membership WRT clothing and garner opinion. Questions to be decided.
- **NEYL**
23rd July. Can we get marshals & helpers? BC will be in attendance too.
- **Bursaries**
Daniel, Lewis, Leo, Ethan, Harry (Reid). £150 each.
- **Deputy Welfare Officer**
We could use one at times as it's not always possible for Kate to be there and some events stipulate that the CWO should be present. Email members for volunteers.
- **National Champs**
3 events, TT (Croft), Circuit (Redcar), Elite RR (Saltburn area) 25th June
Require some helpers (coaches?, officials?) and see if we can put something on at the top of Saltburn Bank. Maybe also approach MTBG.
- **Gazebo**
Looking to purchase. Also a “table cloth”.
- **Charity Nominations.**
South Tees Hospitals
South Cleveland Heart Fund
Middlesbrough Food bank
Teesside Dementia Link
Ask members for further nominations.
- **Better Together Fund.**
Have money to spend and must do it soon. Looking for a secure storage container (contacted Cleveland Containers), track bikes, track coach training.
- **Youth/Adult Amalgamation**
Nothing been done yet. JG, SJ, AM to deal with it.

AOB

Next Meeting

19th July 2023, Rudds Arms